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   FOR ONE OF THE FEW TIMES IN THE 31 YEAR HISTORY OF ROUNDTOWN UFO 

SOCIETY THIS MONTHY MEETING OF RUFOS WAS CANCELLED BECAUSE OF THE 

CORVID-19 VIRUS.  HOPEFULLY, THE DECEMBER MEETING CAN BE HELD.  LAST 

MONTH'S (OCTOBER) MEETING WAS HELD AT THE LOCAL AMERICAN LEGION 

POST, AS THE LOCAL LIBRARY WAS CLOSED. 

   FOLLOWING IS SOME OF THE RECENT INFORMATION ABOUT UFOS GATHERED 

FROM DIFFERENT SOURCES. 

   A FELLOW RUFOS MEMBER WAS LISTED IN THE SEPTEMBER 2020 ISSUE OF THE 

MUFON OF OHIO MAGAZINE.  UFO HISTORIAN RICK HILBERG WROTE THE ARTICLE 

OF THE UFO SIGHTING THAT ZACHARY SPACE HAD IN 1975.  HE WAS A POLICE 

OFFICER IN NORTHEASTERN OHIO WHEN HE AND SEVERAL OTHER LAW 

ENFORCEMENT OFFICERS OBSERVED THE UFO HOVERING ABOVE HIGH-TENSION 

POWER LINES FOR SEVERAL MINUTES.  IT MADE THE NEWSPAPERS. 

   A RECENT BOOK HAS BEEN PUBLISHED TITLED "NOT OF THIS WORLD, THE 1964 

SOCORRO UFO WITH HUMANOIDS:  WITNESS, POLICEMAN LONNIE ZAMORA."  

BEN MOSS, THE AUTHOR IS AN INDEPENDENT UFO RESEARCHER AND 

INVESTIGATOR.  ROB MERCER, A FELLOW RUFOS MEMBER, IS LISTED IN THE 

BOOK SEVERAL TIMES BECAUSE HE SHARED HIS PROJECT BLUE BOOK FILES ON 

THIS OUTSTANDING UFO CLASSIC CASE WITH MR. MOSS.  THIS BOOK IS HIGHLY 

RECOMMENDED BY ANYONE INTERESTED IN THE UFO SUBJECT.  THE U.S AIR 

FORCE LSITED THIS EVENT AS AN UNKNOWN!   THE DIRECTOR OF RUFOS HAS A 

PERSONAL INTEREST IN THIS CASE, AS HE WAS IN THE GENERAL AREA OF NEW 

MEXICO THE DAY AFTER IT OCCURRED. 

   ANOTHER NEW BOOK ABOUT UFOS IS TITLED "THE ULTIMATE COLD CASE" BY 

AUTHORS TOM CAREY AND DONALD SCHMITT.  AN INTERESTING ITEM THAT 



STANDS OUT STATES THAT DR. WERNNER VON BRAUN, THE FAMOUS ROCKET 

SCIENTIST, WAS OBSERVED AT A WELL GUARDED HANGAR AT WRIGHT 

PATTERSON AIR FORCE BASE AT DAYTON, OHIO YEARS AGO.  COINCIDENTLY, THE 

DIRECTOR OF RUFOS AT THE LAST MONTHLY RUFOS MEETING ALSO RECEIVED 

INFORMATION ABOUT DR. VON BRAUN, THE MAN WHO TOOK AMERICA TO THE 

MOON.  IT TELLS OF AN U.S. AIR FORCE SERGEANT WHO ALSO SAW VON BRAUN 

GOING INTO HANGAR 18 MANY TIMES AT WRIGHT PATTERSON.  THIS ADDS TO 

THE MANY STORIES HEARD OVER THE PAST SEVERAL YEARS OF THE SO-CALLED 

ALIEN BODIES AND CRAFT BEING STORED THERE. 

   A RECENT STATEMENT FROM DAVID MACDONALD, MUFON DIRECTOR, "IN 

OTHER PARTS OF THE WORLD, NOTABLY WITH OUR FRIENDS IN EUROPE AND 

SOUTH AMERICA, VAST AMOUNTS OF DATA EXISTS.  WE WILL BE REACHING OUT 

TO ORGANIZATIONS IN THESE AREAS AND INVITING THEM TO JOIN US IN THE 

WORLDWIDE EFFORT TO DEVELOP THE MOST COMPREHENSIVE COLLECTION OF 

UFO DATA ON THE PLANET.  MANY MEMBERS OF RUFOS ALSO ARE MEMBERS OF 

MUFON.   


